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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	Southington Police Department

	
	February 9, 2010 @ 7:30 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present (24):
	Members Absent (11)
	Guests (1):  

	Arduini, Bob (Vice Pres.)
Beaupre, Ed

Csuka, Brian

D'Andrea, Mike

Falk, Paul

Ferrante, Jim

Gendreau, Paul (Field Main.)
Greco. Vinny (Vice Pres.)
Izzo, Robyn

Lindsay, Jim

Marotto, Donna (Equip.)
Parks, Ralph (Equip.)
Riccardi, TJ (Treas)
Sarantides, Amy

Sarantides, Jim (Pres.)
St. Amand, Eric (Secr.)
St. Amand, Nicole (Player Agent)
Vitale Mickie

Vitale, Steve

Wadlowski Richard

White, Bruce

White, Michelle (Treas)
Zazzaro, John

Zesut, Bill
	Babon, Chris

Baroni, George

Biedler, John

Cichon, Tom

Conte, Joel

Girouard, Dave

Izzo, Vinny

Macala, Paul

Parks, Linda

Paterson, John

Zesut, Janet
	Lamkins, Jon (minors division mgr)


CALL TO ORDER

President Jim Sarantides (JS) called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests.  JS asked the Board to consider recognizing the Southington Police Department for allowing the league to use their facilities for the monthly BOD meetings as well as the upcoming division drafts through either a team sponsorship or a plaque.  Bob Arduini (BA) will follow up with Mike Baribault to see if there are any issues with this idea.
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Eric St.Amand (ES) conducted a silent roll call.  There were twenty-four (24) members present including ten (10) officers and one (1) guest.  The January 2010 minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion: Mickie Vitale, Second: Mike D’Andrea.
ES gave an update on current effort to gather current contact information for all current Board members.  As of now, most of the current members have sent in and/or confirmed their current contact information and the updated information has been added to the records.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Michelle White (MW) provided an update on the first week of player registration for the 2010 season.  Total player registration through February 6th has brought in $24,428.  Also, the league received its first sponsorship check since the last Board meeting.
MW provided an update on the new freezer purchase for the concession stand.  The freezer was purchased through Warehouse Store Fixture Company.  The total amount for the freezer, including delivery, setup and a five (5) year warranty came to approximately $3,700.  MW will follow if other existing equipment in the consession stand can be warrantied as well.

 MW informed the Board that the annual conceession stand health inspection is scheduled for April 9th.
John Bieder is handling the tax return for the league.

Treasurer TJ Riccardi (TR) is gathering quotes to upgrade the current security system at the park’s buildings using Maximum Security as the new vender.

JS will followup with Travelers to get a walk through of the leagues current insurance policy.  TR suggested that smoke alarms be installed above the concession stand as well as the other buildings to follow code.
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Vice President Bob Arduini (BA) gave an update on the league sponsorships.  All prior year plaques have been sent out with thank you letters.  Only one cuurent year sponsorship has been received.  Sponsorship Board at field will be redone for the new one level sponsorship level.

BA provided some information on the umpiring for the upcoming season.  The league may have to recruit some of the girls playing at the High School division to umpire or come up with a backup plan because of the expansion of paid umpires in the Minors division.  An idea to schedule the umpires by divsions based on experience to help educate was presented.  Ed Beaupre will provide the matrix of games to determine.  Possiblity of reducing the umpiring cost from $35 to $30 tabled until next month’s BOD meeting.  Donna Morroto (DM) will follow up on the need to double up on umpire shirts.
BA touched on league remaining league merchandise.  It was noted that not much was left and he will bring the remaining merchandise to registration and league nights to sell.
The league is looking into getting league approved merchandise to sell online through Billings.  DM will follow up.

Vice President Vinny Greco (VG) provided an update on managers and coaches for upcoming season.  VG is working with Nick Gentile on revamping the High School division.  To date, only one coach has been assigned to the H.S. division.  JS commented that the four teams from last season will be renamed and redrafted this year and going forward to maintain balance and competiveness at that level.  Ralph Parks (RP) will provide the dates for High School softball tryouts for late registrations.  VG stated that so far the other divisions are all set with coaches and he’s currently looking for the following:  Seniors – two (2) coaches, Majors - one (1) coach, and T-Ball – three (3) coaches.
The scheduling of games for the season has been tabled for later.
FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
Field Maintenance Manager Paul Gendreau (PG) reported on the status of field supplies.  Supplies are currently low for lime, clay and turface.  Ed Beaupre will follow up with Cary Shaw on getting more clay delivered.
The pitching distance was discussed for the upper levels.  Rule changes in PONY and High School require that the pitching rubber be at a distance of 43 feet from the plate.  PG will look into rail system for pitching rubber for field 7 to make it easier to move rubber back and forth.  
PLAYER AGENT REPORT

Player Agent Nicole St.Amand (NS) reported on the first week of player registration.  The total number of players registered was two-hundred-seventy-eight (278).  The breakdown per division is as follows:  T-Ball: twenty-five (25), Farm: seventy-eight (78), Seniors: thirty-eight (38), High Schools: twenty-one (21), Minors: fifty-four (54), and Majors: sixty-two (62).  NS also reported that of the total players registered, seventy (70) were new registrations, mostly in the Farm division.  
EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT

Equipment Manager Donna Marotto (DM) gave an update on the uniforms for the upcoming season.  Billings will be the supplier this season and we will be looking into alternatives for the next season.  
DM stated that she will start packing equipment bags the week of February 14th.  DM also said that she will be looking into getting some equipment upgrades based on what they find.

PG stated that he spoke with Jen Hapanowicz about maintaining the pitching machines.  Based on his conversation, it appears that we are maintaining our machines correctly.  A possible reason for the performance issues in the past may be due to the use of a “softy” ball instead of a hard ball.  DM will look into the possible use of a swing arm machine for a trial run as a replacement for the current machines.

Equipment Manager Ralph Parks (RP) mentioned that we should look into upgrading our umpiring equipment as well.  He will look into using Herb’s as a source for this.

RP will be working on the Fire Code inspection after the Health Inspection is complete.
OLD BUSINESS UPDATES

Committees
JS reports:  Currently looking for someone to chair the “Strike-Out” Cancer committee since the prior chair will be unable to commit to it this year.
Event Status
JS reports:  The upcoming schedule for the 2010 season was discussed.  The updated events are as follows:
· Registration –scheduled for February 13th @ High School
· Coaches Meeting/Clinic – will be held February 25th @ DES; will break into Divisions and incorporate the coaches’ clinic instead of scheduling Jen Hapanowicz for another date.  RP asked if possible just use Jen for the High School division only.
· Draft - Division drafts to be held at Southington Police Station.

· League Meetings - League meetings will be held at DES (all other possible venues filled for March)  Looking for volunteers to help setup Cafe between division sessions
· Field Prep Day –scheduled for March 27th & 28th
· Strike-Out Cancer Tournament – June 18th – 20th
· CVFL Tournament

· USA Elite Summer Clinic – Week of August 16th – 20th
· Summer Showcase – September 11th-12th
· Fall Ball Schedule – Sept-Nov

· Park Close Weekend – Nov 7th-8th

NEW BUSINESS

Rule Changes Proposed
JS proposed the following rule changes to the Board:

1. Minor/Major/Senior/High School Modification

a. To maintain competition throughout the length of an entire game once a team is trailing by 10 or more runs a pitcher that has reached the maximum number of allowable innings is allowed to keep pitching.  Pitchers may only re-enter a game one time as a pitcher. (Regular Season Only)
2. High School & Senior Division Rule Modification

a. A pitcher will be allowed to pitch a maximum of five (5) innings per game.

i. This would replace the maximum innings pitched per week rule

3. Minor Division Rule Modification

a. Base-on-ball will be awarded on the 6th called ball to a batter

i. Encourages batters to swing, reduce number of walks, increase number of balls on play, maintain integrity of strike zone for development
b. The distance between bases is sixty (60) feet for Minors.

i. Make consistent with PONY rule for age bracket & allow for defensive putouts

4. Division Name Change

a. “T-Ball” division renamed to “Rookie” Division

i. Better describe division game play
Proposed rule changes to be voted on at next Board of Directors meeting.
By-Law Changes Proposed

Mike D ‘Andrea proposed two (2) amendments to the SGSL’s Constitution & Bylaws that pertain to the Lightning travel teams.  The first amendment would recognize the Lightning programme and extend the league’s by-laws to the Lightning programs. (Proceed with proposal at next Board meeting)  The second amendment would establish a Travel Coordinator to the Executive Board. (Tabled proposal for now)
Park and Rec. Meeting

JS spoke about a meeting he had with John Fontana and the other recreational teams in town.  The high school is looking to install a $1 million field turf on the existing football field.  A request was made at the meeting to increase all recreational sport registration fees by $5 forever to help subsidize the cost.  The Board will wait until additional information is provided by the town for this project.
BOARD ELECTIONS

No new members were approved.
ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn and accepted at 9:15 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for March 9th at 7:30 pm at the Southington Police Department.
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